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Welcome Parishioners and Visitors to St. Timothy Parish! 
 

Please join us for coffee, refreshments and fellowship  after the 9am Friday Mass 
 and after the 8am and 9:30am  Sunday Masses! 

S  T  P   
A   C  S    

 
 

First, Second and Third Weeks of Advent 
Regular Weekend Masses Saturday 4:30pm; Sunday 8am, 9:30am, 11am, 5pm 

 
Fourth Week of Advent 

Regular Weekend Masses Saturday 4:30pm; Sunday 8am, 9:30am, 11am 
(Please note: NO 5pm Mass on Sunday, December 23rd) 

 
Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception of Mary 

Saturday, December 8: 9:00am 
 

Christmas Masses 
Monday, December 24: 4pm, 6pm, 10pm 
Tuesday, December 25: 9:30am and 11am 

 
Feast of the Holy Family 

Saturday, December 29:  4:30pm;  
Sunday, December 30: 8am, 9:30am, 11am 

(Please note: NO 5pm Mass on Sunday, December 30) 
 

Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God 
Monday, December 31:  4:30pm 
Tuesday, January 1:  9:00am 

 
Epiphany Celebration 

An Intergenerational celebration of the Christmas season  
with music and drama 

Friday, January 4:  6:00pm Dinner; 7:00pm:  The festivities continue! 



December 2 ~ First Sunday of Advent  
 
The readings for this first Sunday of Advent stress the im-
portance of having a strong and committed relationship with 
Jesus Christ. When stress and tensions arise, or we feel 
weighed down and discouragement sets in, these readings 
remind us to remain hopeful.  They tell us again that we 
have all we need in Christ Jesus ï we need to rely on him 
and follow him faithfully. Pray for the grace to recognize the 
little signs of hope that God places before you. 

Family Mass 10/28/18 

 
 
 

In a family of faith, we share a common home, our parish church. 
And just like your own family home there are often unexpected and 
expensive repairs that happen from time to time. That is what has 
happened to our parish home, Saint Timothyôs church. In the first 
week of November, during the maintenance of the heating system for 
Ruocco Center, it was discovered that the rooftop heating and cooling 
unit had some safety issues and it was taken out of service. The con-
tractor tried to find replacement parts, but the unit is so old that the 
manufacturer has stopped making parts for the unit. We were told 
that the unit needed to be replaced at a cost of $25,000. 
 
For the last four weeks, the parish staff has been braving cold offices 
while we have waited for a new unit. These large, commercial heat-
ing and cooling units are not something that are kept on hand, they 
usually need to be ordered. But God works in mysterious ways and a 
replacement unit was found in the Springfield area. This shortened 
our wait time and the new unit was installed on Thursday. 
 
I share this story with you to keep you informed and to help you un-
derstand how your offerings to the weekly collection and the Grand 
Annual are used. This unexpected expense was not planned for in our 
budget for this year. We are very fortunate that we have sufficient 
savings to cover the cost of this emergency expense. Because of your 
faithful generosity we can continue to provide a safe and comfortable 
space for our childrensô classes, the many groups that we host and for 
our hardworking staff. Thank you for your continued financial sup-
port of our parish and for all that you do in many and varied ways to 
support our mission. 

    Fr. Petringa 

 
The Annual Giving Tree Project has started. 
Make sure you sign up on your way out of 
Mass this weekend. The Giving Tree helps a 

variety of local schools and agencies including children and their 
families, adults with developmental needs, and homeless men and 
women. 
 
To participate, please choose a name from the list that is posted on 
the wall in the gathering space at the entrance to the Church and 

write your name in the ñfulfilled byò column. Then, write down the 
information on one of the gift-tag slips available on the table. We 

request gifts and/or gift cards to be wrapped, except those going to 
Catholic Charities. When you return your gift, place it under the tree 

with the gift tag slip attached. Once you have put a gift under the 
tree, take a bow from the basket and place it on the tree.  Gifts will be 

delivered by December 16th. Thank you in advance for your generos-
ity. 

A N  F  O  P 

As the days get shorter and the nighttime longer, we 
are reminded that we are also  approaching the cold 
and flu season.  As a faith community, we are quite 
blessed to be able to distribute Holy Communion 
under both species:  both the Body of Christ and the 

Blood of Christ.   We would like to remind parishioners that 
at all times, but especially during the cold and flu season, 
we should be aware of our own health before approaching 
the Cup to receive the Blood of Christ.  If we are feeling ill 
at all, we should refrain from receiving from the Cup.  We 
thank you all for being attentive to this matter. 

QUESTION OF THE WEEK 
 

Question for Children: 
What prayers will you say each 
day and each week during Ad-
vent? 
 

Question for Adults: 
What have been the strengths of 
your prayer life?  What habit of 
prayer could you strengthen 
during this Advent season? 

Congratulations to Gerry Sutherland who was one of 125 recipi-
ents to receive the Cheverus award from Cardinal Sean OôMal-
ley.  This yearôs ceremony was held on Sunday, November 25th at 
the Immaculate Conception Church in Malden.   

Christmas Memorial Flowers 
As we prepare to order flowers and decorations 
for the Christmas Liturgies, donations for flowers 
are most welcome and may be made in memory 
of a loved one.  Our Christmas Honorôs List will 
be published in the December 23rd and 30th bul-

letins.  Christmas Flower envelopes may be found in your 
monthly envelope packet or you may mail in a check with 
the name of the person(s) you would like remembered.  
Deadline for bulletin inclusion is December 14. Thank you!  

 

2019 Calendars 
Please take a complimentary 
calendar on your way out of 
church or stop by the office 
to pick one up.  Many thanks 
to our calendar sponsorsð
Kraw Kornack Funeral 
Home and Gillooly Funeral 
Home.  We appreciate your 
support and generosity! 



This Weekôs Calendar of Events 
M ,  D  3 
7:00pm  Holiday Bereavement SupportðRuocco 
W ,  D  5 
6:30pm  CapernaumðHall 
7:00pm  MeditationðTBD 
7:30pm  Advent Bible StudyðRuocco 
7:30pm  Baptism PreparationðTBD 
T ,  D  6 
9:45am  Advent Bible StudyðRuocco 
1:00pm  Prayer Shawl MinistryðRuocco 
4:00pm  Childrenôs ChoirðChurch 
7:30pm  Choir RehearsalðChurch 
F , D  7 
9:30am  Blood Pressure ClinicðHall 
9:30am-3:00pm Eucharistic AdorationðChurch 
3:00pm  Divine Mercy Chaplet prayedðChurch 

 
Financial Statement 

Weekend of November 24/25 
$8,099.00 

 

Thank you! 
 

 
 

 
 
 

T  W   S  T 

 
 
 
 

This Weekôs Mass Intentions 
 
 
 

 
For Weekend Masses 
If the Mass intention is for your family member, you are welcome 
to  bring up the gifts during the Offertory at that Mass.  Please  speak 
to the Mass Captain ten minutes before Mass begins if you would like 
to participate in this way.  
 

 
S , D  1 
9:00am  Dardinski Family, Living & Deceased 
4:30pm Mary T. Ehrlich 12th Anniversary and 
  Richard M. Ehrlich, 8th Anniversary 
 
S , D  2 
F  S   A 
8:00am Bridie Lohan-Darcy, 26th Anniversary 
9:30am Pro Populo 
11:00am Donald Reilly, Anniversary 
5:00pm Julia Roche, Special Intention 
 
M ,  D  3 
M   S  F  X 
9:00am Monica, Silvestre & Maria Silva and 
  Manuel Goncalves, Memorial 
   
T ,  D  4 
9:00am Joseph & Laura Consiglio, Memorial 
  
W , D  5 
9:00am Thomas & Tamam Sakr, Memorial 
 
T , D  6 
9:00am  
  
F ,  D  7 
M   S  A 
9:00am Rosa Varano, 4th Anniversary 
 
S , D  8 
T  I  C     
B  V  M 
9:00am  Carolina & Gaetano Trecarichi, 
  Memorial 
4:30pm Frederick M. Bachofner, Jr.,  
  3rd Anniversary 
  
S , D  9 
S  S   A 
8:00am Pro Populo 
9:30am Angelina Machado, Memorial 
11:00am Peter & Edward Jones, Memorial 
5:00pm Carson Davis, Memorial 
   
  
 
 
Please pray for Catherine ñKayò Savage, Joseph Anthony 
Eosco and Barbara Michienzi whose funerals were recently  
celebrated in our parish. 

Grand Annual Collection 
 

As of Tuesday, November 27th, 422 of our 1,652 families have 
pledged $149,463 to the Grand Annual Collection.  This repre-
sents 25.54% of our parish families.  We are very grateful for 
the generosity shown by so many to our Grand Annual Collec-
tion.   
 

Help us to reach our goal of $190,000.  If you have not yet had 
an opportunity to return your gift card, please do so as soon as 
possible.  Every gift is welcomed and sincerely appreciated.  
Thank you. 

 
Next Saturday, December 8, is the Feast of the 
Immaculate Conception, a Holy Day of obliga-
tion.  At St. Timothyôs, Mass will be celebrated 
on Saturday at 9:00am. 

Christmas Collection 
Every Christmas, we hold a special collection for the health and 
well-being of 580 active and senior priests in good standing in 
our Archdiocese.  Amid these difficult times for our Church, 
our hardworking priests need your support now more than ever.  
Please take this opportunity to say thank you to all the priests, 
including our senior priests, who have devoted their lives to our 
Church...and to all of us.  To donate online, please visit  
clergytrust.org or text the word PRIEST25 to 20222 to donate 
$25.  Msg. and data rates may apply. 
 

Visit clergyfunds.org for a heartwarming personal testimony 
from a family about our priests. 



PARISH NURSE NEWS 

Holiday Bereavement Support 
Holidays can be difficult when you have lost a loved one.  Please 
join us on Monday, December 3rd at 7pm  in the Ruocco Center for 
support and some tips on how to get through the holidays when you 
are grieving.  Please call the office at 781-769-2522 if you plan to 
attend. 
 

Blood Pressure Clinic 
The monthly clinic will be held next Friday, December 
7th in the Church Hall after the 9:00am Mass and on 
Sunday, December 9th after the morning Masses.  No 
appointment is necessary! 
 

Visitors to the Sick and Homebound 
If you are a visitor to the sick and homebound and are at Friday 
morning Mass, please introduce yourself to Mary Fitzgerald, Parish 
Nurse, during coffee hour! 

CELEBRATE EPIPHANY WITH US! 

FRIDAY JANUARY 4  
SAVE THE DATE for this JOYOUS parish tradition! 

 
Bring your gifts to the child, bring your 
gifts to our parish, and make this a 
beautiful gift to your family to celebrate 
the season together!  
 

For many years now, St. Timôs has been joyfully welcoming the 
infant Jesus into our lives with a prayerful, but fun family celebra-
tion! It takes a village to create this spectacle of love and communi-
ty! Each year our celebration grows in scope and joy. It is easy and 
fun to be a part of the celebration! It is a lot of fun and it is a BIG 
and WONDERFUL event for our parish. We hear the entire story of 
the Christmas season, including the visit of the 3 kings. There is 
food, friendship, music, and lots of laughter.  
 

We need kids, teens, and adults to participate in our intergener-
ational pageant! 
We need people with a willingness to jump in and have fun. Our 
rehearsals are Sunday December 16 and December 30 from 2-3pm. 
Dress rehearsal is Thursday, January 3 from 5:30-6:30 pm. THIS 
YEARôS THEME: The Magi (aka WIZARDS!!!) 
 

If you want to be part of this, and canôt make the rehearsals: by all 
means, please let us know! We will find a way for you and your 
family to join the merriment!  
 

We also need helpers behind the scenes!  
We need help with costumes, dinner set-up and clean-up, angel 
herding and sheep wrangling, make-up, props, and many other 
things! If you are willing to help, weôll find a job for you!  
 

If you are interested in participating in the pageant or in any 
other way, please call the office at 781-769-2522 or email Col-
leen at CNCampion@yahoo.com or Bonnie at music@sttim.net  
  
Epiphany Dinner 
We gather at 6pm that evening in the church hall for a pasta dinner. 
Last year over 300 people gathered in the hall, ate together, 
crowned 3 kings from our kingôs cakes, and ascended to the church 
to experience again the wonder and joy of Jesusô birth in song and 
festive prayer! Please join us for dinner and fellowship. All are most 
welcome!  

>C=BėH<9ė7<=@8F9BóGė7<C=Fė 
FOR CHRISTMAS!  

 

Our wonderful Childrenôs Choir sings at the 4pm Mass on 
Christmas Eve and we would love to have your child (Grades 2-
8) join us for this wonderful celebration! (Some 1st graders can 
handle it too: you know your child best, letôs talk about it if your 
little one is interested!) 
 

The childrenôs choir has regular rehearsals in December on 
Thursday afternoons at 4pm. Your child would be so welcome to 
join us for any of those rehearsals, and we will also hold an extra 
rehearsal on Saturday December 8 at 10:30am. If they can attend 
one or more of these rehearsals, they can sing on Christmas Eve. 
(and at the Epiphany Celebration if that works too!) 
 

Email Bonnie: music@sttim.net for more details.  
 

Older students are also welcome to join in on the fun, I will find 
the right opportunity for them!  

Boy Scout Troop 49, St. Cathe-
rine of Siena, would like to ex-
tend its gratitude to those who 
supported the Troop by purchas-
ing a Christmas Wreath at our 
annual fundraiser sale after all 
the Thanksgiving weekend 
Masses.  Thanks to your gener-
osity, the proceeds will help 
Troop 49 provide a quality pro-
gram for our scouts.  Your sup-
port is greatly appreciated. 

ST. TIMOTHY BOOK GROUP NEWS 

Our Book Group met recently to discuss the book Eternal Life by 
Dara Horn.  Reactions were mixed.  The premise of the story was 
intriguing and creative, but at times confusing.  The group rated 
the book a 6.1 on our ratings scale of 1-10. 
 

Our December meeting, on Monday, December 10th from 7:30-
9:00pm, will be a social gathering and a book swap as a way to 
mark this festive season.   All are invited to attend ï new partici-
pants and returning ones alike!  Just bring a wrapped book (used 
books are fine!) for our book swap and a SMALL plate of cookies 
or other treats to share with the group. No particular book will be 
discussed.   
 

Our meetings are held once a month on Mondays, from 7:30-9pm.  
All are welcome to attend on a drop in basis!  Come if you have 
read the book and want to discuss it!  Are you looking for great 
gifts for friends this Christmas season? Perhaps they would like to 
read one of our upcoming books and join us for our book discus-
sion!  Selections and meetings are as follows: 
 

Monday, January 28: In the Midst of Winter, by Isabel Allende  
Monday, February 25  Becoming by Michelle Obama  
Monday, March 18:  Soldiers of a Different Cloth by John Wukovits 
Monday, April 29: Astonish Yourself  by Roger Paul Droit 
Monday, May 20:  Women in the Castle by Jessica Shattuck 
Monday, June 24: A Fierce Radiance by Lauren Belfer 
Monday, July 29: Eleanor Olifant by Gail Honeman 
Monday, August 26: Beartown by Frederick Bachman 
 

NEW JERUSALEM PRAYER GROUP HEALING MASS 
 

The next Healing Mass with Fr. Joe McDermott will be held on 
Thursday, December 13th at  7:30pm in the St. Timothy Parish 
Hall.  Join us! 

 

ADVENT CANDLES 
Advent begins Sunday, December 2nd.  We will be sell-
ing Advent candles to use in your Advent wreaths.  The 
cost of one set of  four candles is $7.00.  Candles are 

available in the gathering space after all Masses this weekend and 
next (while supplies last). 
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